INDIAN SPRINGS VILLAGE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING February 19, 2019

The Indian Springs Village Town Council met Tuesday, February 19, 2019. Mayor Brenda Bell-Guercio called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led in the Pledge of Allegiance. All councilmembers were present except Councilmember Ed Whatley.

The minutes from February 5, 2019 were reviewed. Councilmember Elliott made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Councilmember Robins seconded and the vote was unanimous.

Chief Buddy Tyler, NSCFD reported the Pre-Incident Inspections are on-going.

Councilmember Robins reported the weather has been a hold up on the Town Hall entrance aprons. As soon as it dries up the work will be rescheduled. Permission from the Council was given to Robins to have a letter written by our Town attorney regarding abandoned property. Robins also reported the advertisement for bids will be posted February 20, and the mandatory pre-bid meeting will be held March 4, 2019, 10:00 a.m. at the Town Hall for the Town Hall Exterior Renovations project.

Elliott reminded everyone of the CPR class being held at Oak Mountain High School Thursday night. He also reported that Kiwanis is only \$3,000 short on their goal to purchase 200 Chromebooks for Oak Mountain High School.

Bell-Guercio reported she will be working with Reginald Holloway in promoting awareness of the 2020 Census. She will also be speaking at the Government Affairs luncheon regarding ISV goals and challenges for the coming year.

Mayor Bell-Guercio adjourned the meeting at 7:27 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Joan Downs, Town Clerk